
MR. TURF, U.S.A. 
(O. J. NOER RESEARCH, INC.) 

O.J. Noer was "Mr. Turf; U.S.A." This Title was designated 
in fact at the 1960 Golf Course Superintendents of America 
Annual Meeting in Houston, Texas. The entire conference 
and show was dedicated to O.J. for the agronomic service 
that he had given to golf and golf superintendents 
everywhere. 

A couple of years prior to this great honor, a few of O.J.'s 
business friends, including C.C. Shaw, formed a non-profit 
corporation dedicated to the support of turfgrass research 
and the training of graduate students. The fund raising ac-
tivities were concentrated mainly with O.J.'s Milorganite 
Distributors. They came through then and have been con-
sistent yearly contributors ever since. 

The fund corpus is around $140,000. It is managed by the 
Oak Park Trust Company in Illinois. There is no remunera-
tion or even travel and living expenses paid to members and 
directors. Thus, almost the total income and some contribu-
tions are expended each year for the benefit of turf research 
and training. Funded projects are in the range of $15,000 to 
$18,000 each year. To date, some $130,000 has been spent 
on research5. 

The Noer group has been responsible for detailed studies 
on thatch in both warm and cool-season turfs. Spin off 

studies from the earlier work now shows that most of her-
bicides and insecticides behave differently when applied to 
thatched vs. non-thatched turf. Yet another project of in-
terest to South Floridians, is our support of work on low fer-
tility bermudagrasses at New Mexico State University. In-
terestingly, Dr. Baltensperger got the idea while on a sab-
batical leave study at the University of Florida in 
Gainesville. 
In addition to direct research, the Noer group has also been 
responsible for the formation of two Memorial Libraires to 
collect and disseminate the information published 
throughout the years. Michigan State has a Noer Memorial 
Collection as does Texas A&M Universities. Many of the 
O.J.'s publications as well as rare books are located at both 
universities. Recently, we sent Michigan State a check for 
$1,000 to use for rare book purchases and microfilming 
Bquipment to make the present collection of wider use to 
students and other universities. 

Of course, none of this would have been possible without 
the support of those who make a livelihood from turf-
grasses. The public golfers in Wisconsin hold a Best Ball 
Tournament each year with proceeds for the Noer Founda-
tion. Private Country Clubs there have also started a 
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ATLANTIC 
MR. TURF, U.S.A. (Continued) 
similar fund raising effort. Any proceeds derived above the 
amount needed to run the Wisconsin Turfgrass Symposium 
each year is donated to the Noer Foundation by the Wiscon-
sin Golf Course Superintendents Association. Toro, Jacob-
son, Standard, Ganrud, Cleary and other manufacturers 
have been consistent contributors. Several superintendent 
groups match contributor funds with Milorganite 
distributors as the South Florida group has done in 1978 
with Charlie Mascaro. 

In addition to the above Floridians, Joe Yuzzi and Ben 
Reemelin serve as members. Charlie Mascaro has the fur-
ther honor and duties associated with being a director of the 
foundation. I suppose we should also list Frank Shuman as 
a Floridian since he now lives about half of each year in the 
State. Frank is our Secretary-Treasurer, a director and re-
cent recipient of our Distinguished Service Award. 

O.J. Noer was a great and a good man. For forty years he 
traveled this land to help turf growers find solutions to their 
problems. He was the first to diagnose iron chlorosis as a 
nutrient rather than a disease problem. He started the first 
soil testing laboratory, exclusively for professional turf 
growers and early on preached the importance of proper 
depth in sampling and recommendations based on whether 
or not clippings were being removed. 

O.J. will always be missed by those of us who knew him 
well. Fortunately, and thanks to the largesse of folks like 
you; his ideals, help and support will always be with us 
throught the agency of the O.J. Noer Research Foundation, 
Inc. 

Training Assistants Demands Skill 
Developing an assistant is one of the challenging jobs an 

administrator can have. When the trainee takes over a top-level 
position he probably will adhere to the good business practices 
learned on the job. 

Developing an assistant is hard work, requiring careful atten-
tion to details and explanations while yielding an enormous 
amount of confidence in and responsibility to the trainee. Here 
are a few items that may help in attempting to develop an 
assistant : 

GIVE HIM THE FACTS: Only by being informed about his 
responsibilities and authorities can an assistant get a clear pic-
ture of what he is to do and how he should do it. A job descrip-
tion should be developed to give a trainee some guidelines. Per-
sonally introduce the assistant to those with whom he will be 
working. 

SMOOTH HIS PATH: Request employees who work with 
your assistant to cooperate with him. Inform everyone of the 
duties he will be performing — then impress upon him the im-
portance of earning the respect and confidence of these employees. 

SHARE KNOWLEDGE: You must keep the assistant in-
formed of your plans, your progress and your reasons for mak-
ing each move. If you expect him to do a good job, you must 
share your knowledge with your assistant. Warm him of prob-
lem areas and see that he learns the ins and outs of working 
for you. Neglecting to provide background information keeps the 
assistant in the dark and prevents him from performing to the 
best of his ability as well as makes him look bad in the eyes of 
those with whom he must work. 

ADD RESPONSIBILITY GRADUALLY: Let the assistant 
get a feel for his job. Then gradually give him additional small 
doses of responsibility. By working in this fashion he will grad-
ually absorb additional knowledge and pick up those qualities 
that make a manager competent. 

HOLD A LOOSE REIN: An assistant who is constantly 
being checked on gets the feeling he is not trusted and this re-
tards his growth as a manager Let loose and give your assistant 
a free rein — let him make decisions and learn by his mistakes. 
You don't want a trainee to lose his initiative; but keeping him 
under your finger can snuff out any spark or flame of initiative. 

Reprinted in part from A Patch of Green. 

SULPHUR COATED UREA 
For That Deep Long Lasting Green 

Without Excessive Growth 
ATLANTIC SULPHUR COATED UREA 

Is the Answer! 

Ask Your Atlantic Representative for the 
Formulations Available 

ATLANTIC Fertilizer & Chemical Co. 
Homestead, Florida 

In Dade 247-8800 All others 1-800-432-3413 

Get out of 
the water! 

Weeds grow all the time, even when you 
don't have time for them. 
We specialize in aquatics. We have the people, 
the equipment, the know-how and the time 
to do it right. 
When we manage your water and shoreline 
areas, you spend your time on more important 
things. 

Serving golf courses throughout Florida 

FLORIDA AQUATIC 
WEED CONTROL, INC. 

Lakes and Waterways Management 
320 South State Road 7 
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33317 

(305) 792-1500 



WOODBURY 
WORKS FOR YOU! 

Take advantage of our technology, service, 
sales personnel and competitively priced 

merchandise. 

We're here to serve you . . . because at 
Woodbury Chemical Company, 

WE WORK FOR YOU! 

GEORGE JONES T LLOYD M. GRAY 

PRINCETON, FLORIDA 33032 

(305) 247-0524 
W .A.T .S. 800-432-3411 

SOUTHERN MILL CREEK 
P R O D U C T S CO., INC. 

SERVING ALL OF FLORIDA 
Tampa, Miami, Orlando 

Jacksonville 

Dade Broward 
635-0321 525-0648 

Tampa Office 
1-800-282-91 15 



GCSAA 50th International Turfgrass 

CONFERENCE 
AND SHOW 

FEBRUARY 4-9,1979 ATLANTA, GEORG IA 

Join with thousands of golf course superintendents and 
other turfgrass management professionals in Atlanta Feb. 
4-9. This is a once-a-year opportunity for you to learn 
about the latest developments in the turfgrass industry. 

• Seven preconference seminars 
• Four days of education sessions 
• The only turfgrass show of international scope 
• Annual meeting and election 
• Golf course tour 
• Ladies' program 
• Certification examination 
• Social events 

GCSAA members wi l l receive further information and 
registration materials in October. If you would like a non-
GCSAA member to receive this information, please com-
plete the coupon and send to: GCSAA Headquarters, 1617 
St. Andrews Drive, Lawrence, Kan. 66044. 

address 

city state zip 

club/firm 

Appraising Our Past — Discovering Our Future 



TEQUESTA COUNTRY CLUB 
Tequesta Country Club is a fine 

example of a south Florida golf 
phenomenon. A championship golf 
course in your back yard. The club 
was architect Dick Wilson's first 
venture into a golf course designed 
around luxury homes, the date was 
1957. The club is private with a 
closed membership comprised of 
the surrounding community. Te-
questa Country Club is located near 
the Palm Beach and Martin county 
line, four miles west of the ocean. 

Tequesta Country Club is a suc-
cessful club because of the strong 
leadership of its department heads. 
Bill Wagner is the Golf Course Su-
perintendent. He is one of the most 
respected men in the industry 
amongs his peers. He has been with 
the club since 1965. Originally from 
Philadelphia, Bill has been in Flo-
rida for twenty years. Before com-
ing to Tequesta he was the super-
intendent at the Jacksonville Beach 
Golf Club. He is a current board 
member of the Florida TurfGrass 
Association and a member of the 
Lake City Community College cur-
riculum advisory committee. Bill is 
very education orientated, the up-
coming Atlanta conference will be 
his eleventh consecutive national 
meeting. Bill is also a respected 
citizen in the local community hav-
ing served on the Tequesta zoning 
board and numerous capacities of 
his church. 

The golf professional is Ed 
Ficker. He is past president of the 
Florida section of the PGA, past 
Vice President of the 13th district 
of the PGA. In 1972 he was honored 
as Florida section, PGA profes-
sional of the year. The clubhouse 
manager is Jack Kurtz. The five 
member greens committee is led by 
chairman Robert Hale. William 
Brennan is the club president. 

The turf at the club is Tifdwarf 
Bermuda on the greens. The fair-
ways and tees are a mix of common 
and Ormond Bermuda. The greens 
will not be overseeded this winter. 
Tequesta Country Club is one of 
the most groomed and fine mani-
cured golf courses in the country. 
The native and tropical trees and 
ornamentals form a relaxing atmo-
sphere for an enjoyable day of golf. 

By Dave Bailey 

TUCO 

PROXOL® 80 SP 
Inecticide 

ACTI-DIONE 
THIRAM 

Broad Spectrum Fungicide 

BILL J. M A X W E L L , TUCO, D!v. o f Upjohn (305) 395-4323 

black, rusty irrigation 
boxes belong in black, 
rusty grass. 

Your turf deserves 
Plymouth boxes with 
"Ever-green" covers 

Irrigation Boxes are stocked at our Lakeland Warehouse for fast delivery throughout Florida. 

REPRESENTED IN FLORIDA BY: 
RICHARD DUNN 
R&D ASSOCIATES 
502 N.W. 7th Street 
Del ray Beach, FL 33444 
305-278-5271 

Plymouth irrigation box covers 
feature molded-in green color. They 
blend in beautifully, eliminating 
cast iron or concrete eyesores 
in your turf. 

Both box and cover are made of a 
strong, tough thermoplastic 

material developed specifically 
for underground use. They're 
lighter in weight, easier to han-
dle and less brittle than cast iron 
or concrete enclosures. 

The new 10" diameter box 
shown provides plenty of 
working area and features a 
twist lock cover. Boxes nest 
with or without covers for 

easy storage. Other models 
are available, including rec-

tangular boxes with snap 
or pentagon locking 

mechanisms. 
AMETEK, Plymouth Products 

Division, 502 Indiana Ave., 
Sheboygan, Wisconsin 53081. 
(414) 457-9435. 

A M E T E K 



DANIEL L. HALL, JR. 

DANIEL L. HALL, JR. 

Nominated for Director of 
The Golf Course Superintendents Association of America 

The above announcement came as music to the ears of Southern Golf 
Course Superintendents. Too many lean years have gone by with no Southern 
Representation on the GCSAA Board. I have heard many excuses as to why 
we have no Southern Board Members; however, I feel that the only valid 
excuse is apathy. The South is like a sleeping giant. It is time we woke up 
and carried our part of the load. 

To get us started on a path to new horizons there is no better qualified 
person than Dan Hall. He has the leadership, knowledge and dedication to 
be a good Director not only for the South but for all Golf Course Superinten-
dents everywhere. 

Dan has been active in GCSAA for many years going back to the early 
50's. His father, D. Lester Hall, was the developer of U-3 bermudagrass and 
a life-long Class A member before passing away in 1974. He has been a Golf 
Course Superintendent for over 30 years having begun as a Superintendent at 
Parris Island Marine Base when just 19 years of age. 

During his years in GCSAA, he has served on many committees; Indus-
trial Relations, Election, Conference & Show, Certification and Ethics. This 
past year he has served on four committees: Ethics, Chapter Relations, Nomi-
nating and By-Laws. 

"The future is now!" Which will it be apathy or progress? Let's vote 
for progress and put Dan Hall on The Board of Directors of the G.C.S.A.A. 



All water insoluble nitrogen (W.I.N.) fer-
tilizers are not alike. Some are activated 
by soil bacteria. Others by temperature. 
But IBDU® (31-0-0) and PAR EX fertilizer 
mixes with IBDU are activated very slowly 
by soil moisture. Nitrogen is released 
at a controlled, even rate that can't be 
hurried by high temperatures or excessive 
moisture. 
It's important on high maintenance turf-
grass to control the level of nitrogen feed-
ing. Excessive bursts of nitrogen can 
be a greater problem than a nitrogen 
deficiency. 
Custom formulated to exacting specifi-
cations of the professional turfgrass man-
ager, IBDU and PAR EX fertilizer mixes 

with IBDU provide a controlled level of 
nitrogen nutrition that stimulates root 
growth, shoot density, rich green color 
and improves overall plant hardiness. 
Let water insoluble IBDU (31-0-0) and 
PAR EX fertilizer mixes with IBDU per-
form for your turf. After all, performance is 
the name of the game. 

Swift Agricultural Chemicals Corporation 
2121 Third St., S.W. 
Winter Haven, Florida 3 3 8 8 0 
813 /293-3147 

Swift Agricultural Chemicals Corporation 
6 0 0 0 Powerl ine Road 
Pompano Beach, Florida 33061 
305 /772-5550 


